
Holland Lake Oversite Committee (LOC)
Minutes for September 3, 2019

LOC Members in Attendance: Chris McCooe (Co-chair), Kaitlin Laabs (Secretary),  Marcia 
Lee,  Allen Johnson

Members Absent:  Jameson Lloyd (Chair), Dori-Ann Ference, Larry Mandell

Meeting called to order at 6:38 by Chris.

Motion to table minutes from June 18nd by Kaitlin, Allen seconded all approved. 

Motion to table minutes from August 6th  by Kaitlin, Allen seconded all approved. 

Motion to table minutes from August 20th by Kaitlin, Allen seconded all approved.

Old Business

·Update regarding utility pole repair: No update as of yet regarding the utility pole repair on 
the causeway

·Update regarding Pioneer Valley regarding grants and roadwork: No update as of yet on 
the communication with Pioneer Valley regarding grants.

·Review Grant Ad: BOS posted an ad for a grant writer for the town of Holland. LOC has 
questions regarding how this ad will be advertised. Will it be adequately posted to get attention 
from a variety of applicants? 

·Update on lake maintenance contract: Chris talked to Lake Solitude, they will do a 1 year 
contract at the same cost as what the town was paying per year on the 3 year contract. The only 
question now is how the billing cycle will be parsed out. 

·Review new dock policies old and new and see if LOC agrees with all changes. Some 
questions regarding the policy of  restricting the amount of people in a tubes when towing to two.
Chris and Marcia will inquire with the police regarding the safety of towing more than 2. 

New Business
·Commitment LOC Members: Allen and Kate are committed to being on LOC for another 
year. 

·Changing dates of Police Patrol on Lake: Suggested that police start patrolling mid May and 
go through the end of October. Another suggestion is if the police come out at different times or 
alternate their patrol schedule it would be a more effective patrol. Suggested that instead of 
extending the dates of patrol, extending the times during the day that the can patrol would be 



more efficient. 

Chris made motion to adjourn the meeting at 727pm, Allen seconded, all in favor.


